LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



 23rd October, 2006


Briefing commenced:
  9.30 a.m.

"
ended:
11.01 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - Leader of the Council (in the Chair)



B. Spicer - Chief Executive



K. Brady - Assistant Chief Executive



M. Vickers - Director of Change



S. Wildman - Director of Marketing and Communications



D. Brown - Head of Community Safety



P.D. Templeton - Committee Services Manager



M. Bleese - Head of Human Resources                                     } For 



G. Topping - Assistant Director (Accountancy and Exchequer) } item 9



Councillor Antrobus - Lead Member for Planning          } For items 2 & 3 



M. Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning }



Councillor Joe Murphy - Executive Support Member } For item 2 



J. Baker - Strategic Director of Children’s Services   } 



R. Wynne - Director of Property and Development - For Item 3



R. Bernstein - Assistant Director (Scrutiny Support) - For item 4 


	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Minutes of 16th October, 2006 
	Agreed. 



	2.
	Building Schools for the Future LEP/Delivery Vehicle
	The Chief Executive reported on Building Schools for the Future (3rd phase programme) and LEP, with a view to recommendations' being made to the Cabinet on this matter.

The Leader of the Council referred to a communication from the Salford Diocese in relation to proposals concerning St. George’s Catholic High School.

AGREED:
THAT the Leader of the Council be briefed, this week, regarding the B.S.F. process. 



	3.
	Land at Chapel and Irwell Street, Salford
	The Director of Property and Development submitted a report on proposals for a regeneration partnership in respect of land around Chapel and Irwell Streets, Salford.

AGREED:
THAT the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning provide a briefing note for the Leader of the Council on this matter. 



	4.
	Relationship between Scrutiny Committees and Cabinet
	AGREED:
THAT arrangements be made for a joint session involving Cabinet members and Chairmen of Scrutiny Committees to be held as the first part of a Cabinet briefing, on a date before next Christmas.



	5.
	C.P.A. Self-Assessment, 2006
	The Director of Change submitted a report on C.P.A. Self-Assessment, 2006.

The Leader of the Council indicated that there was a need for (a) a matrix to form part of the Self-Assessment document, and (b) a session to clarify matters.



	6.
	Local Area Agreement
	The Assistant Chief Executive submitted a report on the L.A.A. draft outcomes framework.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the draft outcomes framework be circulated to the Local Area Agreement Cabinet Working Group for comment and information, before public consultation starts thereon in November, 2006.



(2) THAT a meeting of the Local Area Agreement Cabinet Working Group be held on 14th November, 2006.



	7.
	Marketing Update
	The Director of Marketing and Communications reported on -

(a)
an incident at a mosque in Eccles;

(b)
the survey of places to live in the U.K.; and

(c)
the L.G.A. “Employee of the Year” competition.



	8.
	Chief Executive’s Update
	The Chief Executive reported on -

(a)
West Salford - housing stock transfer; and

(b)
the success of the Council’s Adult Social Services in maintaining its “three star” status.



	9.
	Pay and Grading Update 
	The Head of Human Resources commented on pay and grading. 
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